New York State Governor

Hon. Andrew Cuomo

NYS State Capitol Bldg. 

Albany, NY 12224

Hon. Deborah J. Glick

State Assemblymember (NY066)

853 Broadway, Suite 2007

New York, NY 10003

Sen. Brian P. Kavanagh

State Senator (NY026)

250 Broadway, Room 2011 

New York, NY 10007

Dear Governor Cuomo, Assemblymember Glick and Senator Kavanagh,

As a constituent concerned about NY's environment I am urging you to prioritize combating climate change and pollution during the ongoing 2019-20 budget negotiations.  Thank you for supporting the EPF at an historic $300 million for the 4th year in a row. But the integrity of the EPF is undermined if it allows for unlimited offloads from the fund to pay for staffing. Please ensure that such language is removed from the final budget agreement so that NY's primary funding source for critical programs is preserved. 

I appreciate that the Governor, Senate and Assembly have acknowledged the imperative to pass meaningful climate change legislation in 2019, but have conceded that legislation like the Climate and Community Protection Act should be best negotiated on its own, outside of the budget.  Please commit to negotiating the most comprehensive Climate Change legislation by the end of session.

There are still plenty of issues in the budget that need to be agreed upon:

· The Bottle Bill has been NYS’s most effective recycling and litter prevention program, even as municipalities are now struggling to keep recycling programs afloat. It’s time to expand covered containers to include noncarbonated soft drinks, noncarbonated juices containing less than 100% fruit or vegetable juice, coffee and tea beverages, carbonated fruit beverages, wine, liquor, distilled spirit coolers, and cider. 

· Plastic bags remain an environmental menace - littering our parks, despoiling our communities and clogging our waterways, all with the potential to strangle and poison wildlife. The legislature must finally agree to legislate a ban on all single-use plastic bags with a 10-cent fee on all paper bags and reusable grocery bags distributed to the consumers in NY, with the revenue directed to the EPF. This persistent source of pollution must be addressed this year. 

· According to the NYSP2I, close to 40 percent of the food produced in the United States is never eaten - approximately 50 million tons annually - resulting in $218 billion spent on wasted food. The Senate’s one-house budget (Part UU of the TED) creates a framework for large generators (those who produce 2 or more tons of food waste a week) to track and reduce the amount of food waste sent directly to landfills or incinerators – instead diverting this food to food banks, compost facilities and anaerobic digesters. NY can join in this forward-thinking and cost-effective practice! 

· NYS is still sitting on 50,000 acres of newly delineated wetlands that await an official amendment process before they can receive state protections. Part J of TED would remove certified mail notice requirements to adjacent land owners for wetlands amendment process - saving DEC hundreds of thousands of dollars and allowing the maps to be amended.

· The Governor included Part K of the TED in his budget proposal this year - the Consumer Right to Know Act. This Act would provide NY consumers with information on potential carcinogenic and other toxic chemicals in their everyday products. The Senate included this legislation in their budget proposal as well. NY could be a leader on this issue and provide our state with a more toxic-free future! 

· We have watched key environmental bills die in Albany because of the millions of dollars in industry lobbying expenses and campaign contributions that insulate decision-makers from acting in the public interest. NY's current campaign finance system has made our elected officials reliant on large checks from donors who contribute solely to influence government decisions. And so many of those big checks come from land developers, big polluters, and others that profit from environmental degradation. The legislature must agree to a publicly-funded campaign finance system to level the playing field.

Please take all necessary steps to put the above legislative priorities into action for our future and the future of countless generations of families and children.

Thank you for all you do to protect NY's environment.  Please make this a top priority in the short-term and in the long-term.
Sincerely,

